

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board
7th Floor - 4922 48th Street
P.O. Box 2130
YELLOWKNIFE NT XIA 2P6
Phone (867) 669-0506
FAX (867) 873-6610

Email: billenge@nsma.net

October 12, 2016 File: MV2016X0021 & MV2016L8-0006

Mr. William (Bill) A. Enge North Slave Métis Alliance P.O. Box 2301 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P7

Via Email

Dear Mr. Enge:

Gordon Lake Group (GLG) Remediation Project - Follow-up

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (MVLWB or the Board) staff received a response from INAC-CARD on September 28, 2016 relating to the concerns raised in your September 19, 2016 letter and your subsequent response on October 4, 2016.

At this stage in the regulatory review process for the GLG Remediation Project, the Board has directed staff to send the draft Land Use Permit (Permit) and Water Licence (Licence) out for review. Please consider the draft Permit and Licence conditions during your ongoing discussions with INAC-CARD. If you have any recommendations on conditions that would mitigate your concerns, please provide those recommendations and any outstanding concerns, along with rationale, to Board staff by the review deadline.

Upon receipt of this information, Board staff will continue to process the Applications and a determination will be made by the Board. The Board encourages the ongoing dialogue between the NSMA and INAC-CARD.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this request, please feel free to contact Kierney Leach at (867) 766-7470 or via email at kleach@mvlwb.com.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Chouinard MVLWB, Executive Director

Copied to: Carey Ogilvie, carey.ogilvie@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca

Distribution List